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UNIVERSITY STAFF ADVISORY COUNCIL

September 14, 2004

Meeting Time:  8:30-10:00

Meeting Location:  Rand Function Room

Attendees:  Barbara Carr, Charlotte Norris, Brad Awalt, Mary Ann Dean, Rusty Parrish, Travis Sawyer, Ellen Trice, John Brassil, Cathy Crimi, Karen Montefiori, Ginger Leger, Willa Dean Martin, Katherine McGugin, Jonell Nicholson, D. Reynolds-Barnes, Maryann Dicks, Antoinette Hicks, Lola Fitzpatrick, Mary A. Long, Ronnie Pepper, Karen Dolan (Vice President), Kitty Jones, Helen Gleason, Brian Smokler, Janet Hirt (President), Robert Rich, Linda Faye Johnson, Shari Stanley, Janet Sisco  Judy Formosa, Cathy Koerber, Becky Atack, Susan Davis, Scott McDermott, Lera Douglas, Todd Suttles, Karen Shannon, Sue King, Michele Codd, Linda Hurst (Secretary), Andy Richter, Beth Clark, Tammy Boclair, Eric Nichols, Lisa Teasley, Shirley Hiltz, Frank Looser, Nancy Hanna, Mary Kerske, Kay Donigian, Kay Kiely, Mary Lou Edgar, Patricia Helland, Karen Seezen, Crystal Laster, Patsy Sanders. 

Regrets:  Cathy Smith, Paula McGown, Rachel Adams. 
Visitors:  Nim Chinniah (Associate Vice Chancellor for Administration), Jane Bruce (Director, HR Benefits Administration), Michael Martin (ITS), Rita Warren (President, Medical Center Staff Advisory Council), Janet Staley (Past President, Medical Center Staff Advisory Council), Melissa Wocher (Past President, USAC), Kevin Myatt (Associate Vice Chancellor, Chief Human Resource Officer), Lauren Brisky (Vice Chancellor for Administration & Chief Financial Officer),  Ray Elrod (Officer: Traffic & Parking), Terrie Spetalnick (Past President, USAC).
WELCOME AND CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 8:35 by President Janet Hirt.  She called for approval of the August minutes as amended and the move was called and seconded.  
Changes to the Representative List were announced.  Mandy Broderick resigned as a representative for Group 24, as Mandy is leaving Vanderbilt.  Michele Codd will take Mandy’s place as a group 24 Representative.  Laura Flowers resigned as a representative for Group22, as Laura is leaving Vanderbilt.  Todd Suttles will take Laura’s place as a Group 22 Representative.
OLD BUSINESS, NEW BUSINESS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS:
Janet stated that each group had been requested to keep their listserv member list current.  She noted that Andy Richter had populated his group listserv with the Engineering group list.  Andy said that that way it would always be up to date.  This is possible when the group consists of one unit.  Terrie Spetalnick voiced that with the exception of the Libraries, a list of all current employees could be kept by an auto-feed list.  Janet said that she and Terrie would talk after the meeting so that Janet could get a better understanding of how that auto-feed list to which Terrie spoke operated.
Janet then mentioned that she had obtained copies of The House Organ, a publication of the Vanderbilt Medical Center, and that they were available at the door.  The magazine contained a list of 150 reasons why Vanderbilt is a great place to work.  She also said that a list of Employee Celebration events was included in the magazine.  
Melissa Wocher and Brad Awalt, representing the Employee Celebration committee, stated that there would be a fun run/walk on Wednesday, September 15th from 11:00 till 1:00.  Melissa also stated that there would be two lectures later that day (Tuesday, September 14th) in Light Hall titled “Yes, Your Teen is Crazy” and that Tuneful Tuesday Singer/Songwriter Night was that evening as well. Todd Suttles then gave a wonderful rendition of “Summertime” and announced that he was going to be singing that evening.
Karen Dolan, representing the Special Events committee announced that several hundred volunteer workers are needed for Tailgate, which is going to be held on Saturday, October 9, 2004.  Volunteers will be working at the front gate, face painting area, kids ride area, photographers with employees and the cheerleaders, and several other areas.  Karen stated that anyone who was interested in volunteering could contact her or any other member of the Special Events committee.
Faye Johnson spoke briefly about the Commodore Award and stated that there had been very few people nominated for the award on either side of the campus.  She then said that she realized it had not been publicized enough in the past and that there would be more publicity in the future.

Janet Hirt then recognized those USAC members who had completed 5-25 years of service with the University.  These members include:  at five years: Mary Catherine Koerber (Group 17 Rep), Kitty A. Norton Jones (Group 11 Rep) Robert D. Rich (Group 14 Rep); at ten years:  Helen Gleason (Group 12 Rep), Todd Suttles (Group 22 Rep); at fifteen years: Barbara Carr (Group 2 Rep), Terrie Spetalnick (USAC President 1999-2000), Melissa Wocher (USAC President 2003-2004); at twenty-five years: Karen Dolan (Vice President & Group 11 Rep), Jane M. Bruce (Director, HR Benefits Administration).  
Michael Martin gave an update on the Anti-Spam program that ITS had hoped to bring to the University by September 13th.  He stated that although ITS had not been able to roll out the program on the scheduled date, they have high hopes for a roll out in early October.  An unforeseen problem was that the University uses had their own anti-virus scanning program and the new Anti-Spam program had its own anti-virus program.  The system cannot handle both anti-virus programs and process email with any type of speed.

Eric Nichols spoke briefly about the AmbassaDORES program.  This program consists of employee volunteers assisting fans at football and men’s basketball games.  Assistance will be offered to the elderly to get them from their cars to the gate, gate greeters, and generally a “white glove treatment” to all guests and fans.  Volunteers receive free tickets to the game and free refreshments.  Volunteers can work at one game or several games.  Council Members Faye Johnson and Maryann Dicks said they had participated and found the entire experience both fun and rewarding.  Both encouraged other members to consider participating.  
Karen Dolan announced that USAC will sponsor a Blood Drive for the American Red Cross on Monday, November 29th from 9:00 until 2:00.  The goal is to collect 50 pints.  The drive will be held in the basement of the Branscomb Quadrangle.
FEATURE:  OPEN ENROLLMENT FOR THE 2005 BENEFIT YEAR
Speaker:  Jane Bruce, Director, HR Benefits Administration

Jane stated that Open Enrollment would take place October 1st through October 20th.  There will be no changes to the benefits this year.  Health and Dental plans as well as the AD&D and Personal Spending plans remain the same.  Short term disability will be offered during Open Enrollment.  

The transition to a wellness plan continues as this year the Silver Level of the Go for the Gold Program will be added.   
Human Resources continues to monitor the health of our health plan.  Beginning October 11th, a new medical director has been hired for the health plan and for occupational health and the wellness program.  His name is Richard Lachiver, and he will be in this newly created position for the health plan.  
Jane stated that employees can do several things to hold down their own costs which include: keep the pre-tax status on the health care premiums; take advantage of the Go for the Gold Program which will increase to $15.00 per month for the Silver Level in 2005.  You can also focus on healthy behaviors and a good lifestyle. Jane also said that Self Care courses are available online and will count toward the Silver Level in the Go for the Gold Program.  She also stated that by utilizing Vanderbilt facilities, the out of pocket cost will be lower because the savings that Vanderbilt realizes are passed back to you.  She stressed that you review your bill for accuracy when you receive it.  
Prescription services are now available through Caremark mail service and the Vanderbilt Pharmacy.  Both offer discounts available to employees and their families.   For those of us who do not have a family physician, there is a program available entitled VFam.  To reach this office, call 343-8863 and you will be seen within 48 hours.  If you already have a doctor, and that doctor needs to refer you to a specialist, your doctor can set up an appointment with a specialist by calling 800-288-5000.
Jane concluded by saying that Vanderbilt will spend nearly 100 million dollars in the coming year for health care and that we all need to do our part to keep costs down.  One way for individuals to do this is to participate in the Go for the Gold Program.  November 30th is the final day to participate in the program to obtain reimbursement on paychecks beginning in January, 2005. 
Blue Cross premiums will increase for 2005 by 12% for individual coverage and 21% for all other coverage.

Open Enrollment will be from October 1st through October 20th and the Benefits Fair will be held on October 12, 13 and 14th.  The location for the 12th and 13th is the Robinson Research Building Breezeway and the Law School will be the location on the 14th. 

A question from the floor inquired as to whether Vision coverage would ever be offered.  Jane said that the Vision Coverage that had been available was through the HMO offering and none of the present plans offer that.  Jane said that this was an offering that would be looked at again in the future.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:02 a.m. 
Minutes approved: October 12, 2004
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